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From the Desk of Rabbi Monczyk:  
  

We encounter an unusual dynamic in this weeks Parsha of the double,  
backwards “Nuns”. The Gemara tells us that these letters serve as a set of 
brackets, to separate two sad and unfortunate events with one happy and 

memorable event. The first regrettable incident was the manner in which the 
Jews ran away from Har Sinai after receiving the Torah, “like a child escaping 
from school.” The second disaster that befell the Jews was the episode of the 

 who tried to get the people depressed while in the (complainers) מתאוננים 
desert and to try to convince them to make their way back to Mitzrayim.  

Hashem, in composing the Torah, cannot allow these two episodes to stand 
side-by-side. He therefore inserted the travel procedure of the ארון הקודש, 

which was a very positive event, to separate these two questionable events. 
Why was all this necessary and what is the significance of the letter “nun”? 

The Maharsha provides a deeper meeting. In the   תפילה of  אשרי that we daven 
three times a day, the first letter of each pasuk is categorized in alphabetical 
order, beginning with the letter “א ”  and ending with the letter “ת” . The only 
letter that is absent from the beginning of a pasuk in the entire Perek is the  

letter “נ”  Chazal explain that this letter is connected to misfortune, and misery, 
because it represents  נפילה, falling. The way to turn such misfortune and 

disaster into happiness and good things is by turning the letter “נ ”  inside out. 
So when the Torah accounts two bad episodes of the history of  בני ישראל, we 

find that they are separated with the topic of the   ארון הקודש by backwards 
“nuns” to indicate that through the power of the Torah, which is placed in the 
 we can turn our calamities and bad events that might come our way into ,ארון 

something good and very positive. 
 

Have a wonderful Shabbos and Shabbat Shalom!  
 
Rabbi Moshe Monczyk 
Judaic Studies Principal 

     pm80:8הדלקת נרות -פרשת  בהעלותך 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Sara Iskhakova– June 10 

Lielle Butbul– June 20  

Sara Khallouf– June 21  

8th Grade Graduation  June 18 

Last Day of School  June 21 

 



 

Kindergarten News  
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Shulamith Snapshots 
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Second grade מודה אני painting!  
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8th Grade “Anything but a backpack” Spirit Day!  



 

Shulamith Israeli Day Parade 2:23! 
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8th Grade trip to the Holocaust Museum!  


